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OPCC FOI ref: 163/2015  
 
Request  
 
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please provide me with full answers to each of 
the following questions about office costs. 
 
I appreciate you will have been asked similar questions before but I am looking for specific 
figures on seconded officers. 
 
 

1.       How many members of OPCC staff are there of March 2015, and what is the    
current annual salary cost? 

2.       How many people working in your office are seconded from the local police force, 
rather than being on the OPCC’s books, and what is the cost of their salaries? 

3.       Please state the rank of these workers and what their seconded role is, ie 
sergeant working as staff officer. 

 
 
 
Response  
 
Section 1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 places two duties on public authorities. 
Unless exemptions apply, the first duty at Section 1(1) (a) is to confirm or deny whether the 
information specified in a request is held. The second duty at Section 1(1) (b) is to disclose 
information that has been confirmed as being held.  
 
I can confirm that there is information held by the Office of Police and Crime Commissioner 
(OPCC) relevant to your request as identified below.  
 
Response 1: 
 
On the 1st of March 2015 there were a total of 15 members of the Office of the Police and 
Crime Commissioners (OPCC) staff.  The OPCC staff structure and annual salary bandings 
(which can be totalled up) is provided in the below hyperlink.  Please note; the 15 members 
of the OPCC staff excludes the Police and Crime Commissioner and 1 x Customer Service 
Advisor (Police funded) post on the hyperlinked document. 
 
http://www.dyfedpowys-pcc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/10/2015-09-15-OPCC-Staff-
Structure.pdf 
 
Response 2: 
 
I can confirm that there are no secondments from Dyfed Powys Police to the OPCC’s office.  
However, one (1) Customer Service Advisor post within the Public Service Bureau (on the 

http://www.dyfedpowys-pcc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/10/2015-09-15-OPCC-Staff-Structure.pdf
http://www.dyfedpowys-pcc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/10/2015-09-15-OPCC-Staff-Structure.pdf
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above hyperlink) sits within the OPCC’s office, however, this post is funded by Dyfed Powys 
Police force. 
 
 
Response 3: 
 
A response to this question is not applicable, which is based on the response provided to 
question 2. 
 
          
 
(This is a response under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and disclosed on 26/10/15) 

 


